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Thank you, Mr. President. 
The Republic of Korea warmly welcomes the delegation of Fiji and appreciates its active engagement in the UPR process. 
My delegation takes note with appreciation that Fiji has made its efforts to ensure a sustainable return to constitutional rule and democracy since its first UPR in 2010. In particular, the promulgation of the new Constitution in 2013 followed by the successful holding of a free, fair, and transparent national election in 2014 is noted and welcomed. Also, it is noteworthy that in 2012 Fiji lifted the Public Emergency Regulations that restricted the rights to freedoms of association, assembly, and expression.     
Despite these positive developments, however, we are concerned by reports of decrees that could provide legal justification for curbing fundamental freedoms of Fijian citizens. We are also concerned by reports of human rights abuse cases, especially in the military and police as well as by reports of persistent practices of discrimination and violence against women.  
With these points in mind, we respectfully make the following three recommendations: 
First, Fiji favorably considers revising a Public Order Amendment Decree and the Media Industry Development Decree in a way that fully ensures the rights to freedoms of association, assembly, press and expression. Second, Fiji takes decisive measures to properly handle the case of alleged torture and ill-treatment in the military and police and to put an immediate halt to discrimination and violence against women. Last but not least, as it promised in the last review, Fiji considers expediting the ratifications of the core human rights treaties to which it is not yet a party. 
Thank you, Mr. President.  /End/
